BUSINESS AND PERSONAL CALLS DURING TDY TRAVEL

Business and person calls should be claimed separately on the travel voucher.

BUSINESS

The following is guidance for claiming business calls made on personal cell phones while on official Government travel.  This applies to routine TDY trips, as well as travel during hurricane disaster situations.

· Individuals can only be paid for cell phone usage if they exceed the time limit of their monthly contract.

· If the time limit is exceeded, the traveler must have an itemized bill so that the calls made in relation to HUD can be identified.

· Only the amount of time used for HUD business can be reimbursed as a business call expense.

· If the traveler does not have the detailed billing at the time the voucher is submitted, a local voucher may be subsequently completed in HTMS to claim the HUD related calls.

· There is no limit on the number or dollar amount of business calls made each day.

PERSONAL

The FTR 301-2.3 states that, “you must exercise the same care in incurring expenses that a prudent person would exercise if traveling on personal business”.    The Agreement between HUD and AFGE, Section 25.12 (Use of Government Telephone Systems During Official Travel) states in part that:

· The calls must be to the employee’s permanent duty station or within the vicinity of the residence from which the employee reports for duty each day.  All exceptions must be approved on a case-by-case basis.

· Payment for calls shall only be authorized when the travel period is more than one (1) night and within the U.S. or other places where the employee is authorized to travel on official Government business.  The total number of calls claimed for each trip may not exceed an average of one (1) call per day.

· The total cost of the call averaged over the duration of the trip is limited to seven dollars ($7.00) per day.  The travel voucher must show the points between which service was rendered, the cost, and the date of each call.
· Telephones within the Department are to be made available to employees on official travel to place a personal call home.

· Use of commercial telephones is authorized where an employee on official business is not able to utilize a Department phone.

Further guidance for personal calls made on personal cell phones while on official Government travel is as follows and applies to routine TDY as well as travel during hurricane disasters:

· Individuals can only be paid for cell phone usage if the time limit of their monthly contract is exceeded.

· Individuals will need an itemized bill to identify personal calls made over their monthly limit.

· If the detailed billing is not available when the initial voucher is submitted, a local voucher may be subsequently completed in HTMS to claim the personal calls. 

